
The contents of this document were prepared and presented at a novice navigators'
briefing held by Jeff and Peter Whitten on the eve of the 2007 Forest Classic which 
ran from Wangaratta on 28 and 29 April 2007 

These briefing notes do not cover use of grid references and some 
(devious event directors') tricks sometimes found in masters and
apprentice level instructions. This briefing was primarily aimed at novice
navigators. 
































